
¶BPU
THE POWER OF COMMUNITY

Ms. Julie Coleman, Director February 11, 2020
Kansas Department of Health and Environment
Bureau of Waste Management
1000 Sw Jackson, Suite 320
Topeka, Kansas 666 12-1366

Subject: Notification of Closure per 40 CRF 257.102(e)(1)(ii) and (g): Nearman Creek
Power Station Coal Combustion Residuals Surface Impoundment, Permit
No. 0413

Dear Ms. Coleman,

This letter serves as notification to the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE).
Bureau of Waste Management, that the Kansas City Board of Public Utilities (KCBPU) is
closing the Nearman Creek Power Station Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR) Surface
Impoundment, Permit No. 0413 per 40 CFR 257.102(e)(l)(ii) and (g). It is anticipated that the
last known amount of beneficial use material will be removed by the end of February 2020 to
end of March 2020.

BPU submitted its notification of closure to KDHE on February 1,2018, including the revised
Bottom Ash Closure Plan dated November 2,2018. The Construction Quality Assurance Plan
(CQA) was also submitted of which KDHE approved on September 18, 2018. KCBPU will
noti& KDHE when CQA field activities commence.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or if you would like to discuss this further. I
can be reached via email at isetzlerWbpu.com or by phone at 913.573.9806.

I appreciate your assistance.

n:r:y

Director Environmental Services
Kansas City Board of Public Utilities
300 N 65th St
Kansas City, KS 66102

Cc: D. Quach, T. Nguyen, D. Denny, K. Brown


